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and the WMHHB had no capacity to control what was established in other HHSs.
From the perspective of the WMHHB:

(a) Expert opinion endorsed that BAC should close, for reasons which were entirely
consistent with the internal advice provided to the WMHHB by the Chief Executive
and the Executive Director Mental Health and Specialised Services from
November 2012.

(b)  The reports recognised that a Tier 3 service, in the form of an alternative physical
facility, was not presently available and (presumably) would not be available in the
short term.

(c) The ECRG and the Planning Group both supported that ‘wrap around’ services
could provide necessary support for the patients while further consideration was

given to a Tier 3 service and what it might comprise.

On that basis, the issue for the WMHHB was achieving reassurance that sufficient
services would be available to patients if BAC closed before the opening of, or in the
absence of, a Tier 3 service. The ECRG and the Planning Group confirmed it was
possible to provide appropriate and safe services, so what the WMHHB wanted was
detail of how that would be achieved. WMHHB supported closure of BAC contingent on
detail being provided in that regard.

(e) Explain your understanding of the “risk” referred to in the ECRG Report and
to the extent you know it, the Board's understanding of the "risk”;

My understanding of the ‘risk’ referred to in the ECRG report is a risk, to then current
patients of BAC and for patients who might have been admitted to BAC in the future if it
remained operational, that community based care may not be adequate to meet their

clinical needs.

| am not in a position to state what understanding other members of the WMHHB may

have had.
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